CEO Steve Ridgeway

Virgin Atlantic Airways

Manor royal

Crawley

West Sussex

RH10 9NU

Fax:  01293 444124

Dear Mr Ridgeway,

                           Re Kenny Olwole Ogunbowale due to be forcibly removed from the UK on Thursday 9th October on Virgin Atlantic Airways flight VS651 @ 22:30hrs from London Heathrow to Lagos, Nigeria.

Kenny has been living in Glasgow for over a year. On Monday 6 October Kenny was detained when going to report at the Home Office in Glasgow and taken to Dungavel detention centre. The next day late in the afternoon he was taken to a detention centre in England. He has been given a removal date for late on Thursday evening. There is not a lot of time to help Kenny, please see below what you can do immediately to help him.

Kenny is a regular volunteer and a good friend of everyone at the Unity Centre and is a very popular member of the local church‚s bowling club, where he plays every evening. Friends visited him in Dungavel on Monday evening, and say Kenny was in low spirits after being detained.

If Kenny is returned to Nigeria he faces serious problems. He came to the UK in 2000 after his father, who was a leader of the O‚odua People‚s Congress (OPC) was assassinated by others in the group who wanted to overthrow his leadership. Kenny was living at home at the time but managed to escape by the back door. He believes he too would have been killed if the men who killed his father had found him.

He worked on arrival in the UK to pay back the agent who brought him here. Kenny believed he was working legitimately but when he applied for asylum in 2007 he was told he had been here illegally. In 2007 he was detained, but campaigning by Unity and other friends saw him released. Since then he has been fighting to stay here in Glasgow, the city which has become his home.

If Kenny is sent back home, he believes the men who killed his father will still be looking for him, even though he was not a member of the OPC himself.

The most recent US State Human Rights Report on Nigeria, published in March 2007, states

that during 2006: The government’s human rights record remained poor, and government officials at all levels continued to commit serious abuses. The most significant human rights problems included the abridgement of citizens‚ right to change their government; politically motivated and extrajudicial killings by security forces; vigilante killings; impunity; beatings of prisoners, detainees, and suspected criminals; harsh and life-threatening prison conditions; arbitrary arrest and prolonged pretrial detention; executive interference in the judiciary and judicial corruption; infringements of privacy rights; restrictions on freedom of speech, press, assembly, religion and movement; domestic violence and discrimination against women; female genital mutilation (FGM); child abuse and child sexual exploitation; societal violence; ethnic, regional, and religious discrimination; and trafficking in persons for purposes of prostitution and forced labor.
The UK Home Office says it is up to the carrier, whether they carry deportees!

 Please do not carry out the UK’s enforcement policies, no more deportations by Virgin Atlantic!

Yours Sincerely,
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